Safety Committee  
December 12, 2024
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G – via telephone
Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Crystal Carpenter, Finance 

Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Holly Dames, Planning
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Absent
Joshua Tustin, Probation Services – via telephone
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Scott Berry, BHDS
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Stacey Andronas, Clerk of Courts 
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT

Meeting started at: 10:05 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of November Minutes: Holly D. made a motion to approve minutes and Dan G. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The Sheriff’s deputies are continuing to update their CPR certifications.   
· The fire drill will occur in the future once all the moving of offices has been completed.
· The location of certain departments will determine the type of training that the employees receive. 
Safety Suggestions

· A suggestion was made regarding lock-down procedures for the Crossroads Building. The committee discussed that this is in the process of changing. Currently, all of the exterior doors have badge swipes which could allow them to be locked down by IT in an emergency situation. Not all of the interior doors currently have badge swipes, but they are in the process of getting them all equipped with the same badge swipes. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from November were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who was injured while lifting a cement mixer – Ray confirmed that a jack was added to the mixer so that employees will no longer have to lift the mixer manually. 
· Regarding the employee from last month’s report who fell from a ladder – it was confirmed that the employee was unable to use the Genie lift because he was working inside an office space. 
New Business

· Holly confirmed that she has witnessed the city employees cleaning the Crossroads Garage on a regular basis.
· Dan confirmed that Bakers Waterproofing was on-site to inspect the sidewalks. Before they could make any repairs, 811 needed to mark where utility lines were located. They have completed this, so Bakers Waterproofing will come on-site again to make repairs to the uneven parts of the sidewalk.

· Ray confirmed that he checked all of the “Stop the Bleed” kits and they do not expire. He also confirmed that the Narcan kits will be checked for expiration as well. 

· AED has been added to the ground floor of the Crossroads Building. All levels of the building now have AED’s. 
· 2025 Safety Committee meeting schedule was distributed. Meetings next year will take place in the HR office.  

· Next meeting will take place on January 9th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:20 A.M.
